

<u>Hadleigh Infants and Nursery School</u> <u>No 20 - 9th February 2018</u>

Holiday Dates -

Last Day - Friday 9th February

Half Term - Monday 12th Feb - Friday 16th Feb

First Day Back - Tuesday 20th February

Last Day of Term - Thursday 29th March - School closes

@1.30pm

Attendance -

The best class for attendance, week ending the 9th February 2018 was Dolphins Class with 98.3% attendance. Well done to them!

Congratulations to:

Dolphins 98.3%

Meerkats 97.4%

Ladybirds 96.0%

Unfortunately 6 classes did not reach our 96% target:

Bumblebees 95.7%

Starfish 92.2%

Pandas 91.7%

Turtles 91.4%

Koalas 90.8%

Butterflies 90.3%

Overall attendance was 93.7% which is below our 96% target.

Dates for your Diary -

Monday 19th February - School Inset Day

Thursday 1st March - World Book Day. Come to school dressed as your favourite book character.

Thursday 8th March - Year 1 Parent Workshop (2.30pm)

Thursday 8th March - Year 1 & 2 Parent information meeting. SPAG - Spelling and Grammar. (9.10am)

Friday 9th March - PA Quiz Night - Ticket information to follow.

Menu Week 1

Monday: School Closed for Inset Day

Tuesday: Chicken or Veggie Burger in a Brioche Bun

with Chips

Wednesday: Roast Beef or Roasted Quorn with Roast Potatoes, Yorkshire Pudding, Broccoli, Carrots & Gravy

Thursday: All day Breakfast or Veggie Breakfast

Friday: Fish Fingers or Veggie Nuggets with Mashed

Potatoes & Peas

Achievers of the Week -

Ladybirds: Isla BBumblebees: George SButterflies: Leon CStarfish: Freyah GDolphins: Rosie DTurtles: Lydia SMeerkats: Finley PKoalas: Aidan APandas: William W

This Week's News -

I had a very useful meeting with our local community police officer. He shares my concern regarding the risk to the safety of the children and the fact that the parking could cause access problems for emergency vehicles. Traffic Wardens were patrolling Bilton Road again yesterday. The next Parent Forum topic will cover the issue of parking, I am hoping to involve parents, local residents and police in an attempt to resolve this problem. The schools council 'Hadleigh Leaders' will also discuss this issue before the forum and I will present their views. The date of the forum will be confirmed after half term.

An updated list of next half term's key dates will be sent out on Tuesday 20th February. The dates will be presented in the new format suggested at the recent parent forum.

During this half term, all of the classes have received numerous wet play toys and resources from the Parents' Association. On behalf of all the children and staff I'd like to say thank you to the PA for their hard work and to all of the parents who have supported the events.

Hope you all have an enjoyable half term break, I look forward to seeing you all back in school on Tuesday 20th February.